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Protest  march to the Business Park / PCC Depot?       and Glyn Davies MP speaks to the crowd. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

The Abermule Communities Together committee have had received overwhelming support 

from the local community in fighting this recycling plant foisted on us by Powys County 

Council. The communities surrounding Abermule have been wonderful and turned out in 

strength on Saturday to protest against the industrial size processing plant, on what we 

were lead to believe would be a prestigious business park, on the entrance to Abermule. 

Have no doubt - this will affect all of us, with up to 600 large vehicle movements a week, 

the noise of glass being tipped throughout the day and potential for infestation on a site 

known to flood. A massive thanks to Glyn Davies, MP and Russell George AM who have 

pledged their full support to us. The newspapers have featured us and so has the radio and 

TV channels. This will escalate further! We must now take this to County Hall Llandrindod 

Wells on October 18th and show the Powys County Council that we detest and reject the 

way this matter has been dealt with by Asbri Planning Cardiff and Powys Planning 

Authority. If we don't show strength on this matter, who knows what else the planners will 

dump on Abermule. Subscribe for the latest news to: Abermule Communities Together on 

Facebook.                                Jeff Matthews   Chair of ACT 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

ABERMULE COMMUNITIES TOGETHER  

 
Friday 26th October 7.30pm 

Abermule Community Centre 
ALL ARE WELCOME 

 

 

TAKING OUR PROTEST TO COUNTY HALL 
We are organising a coach to County Hall, 
Llandrindod Wells on Thursday 18th October. 
It will be an early start otherwise consider sharing 
transport. Please watch for updates on the 

Abermule CommunitiesTogether 

group page on Facebook / Village Notice boards. 
 



County Cllr Gareth Pugh elected member for the Dolforwyn Ward.     

It was good to see such a big turnout for the march on Saturday regarding the Recycling Bulking 

Facility. I think we now have to accept that planning has been granted and despite views on this we need 

to move on and put pressure on PCC being the developer. As our local MP said Cllr Rosemarie Harris- 

Leader, Powys County Hall, Spa Road East, Llandrindod Wells, Powys, LD1 5LG – is where we need to 

be sending our letters to. We must put pressure on her to realise the mistake PCC are making by siting 

such a development on a business park here in Abermule.  

I note a lot of comments on A.C.T Facebook page, I urge you all to think carefully about the 

wording of comments etc to keep the credibility of this form of communication. There is a full council 

meeting on 18th October at Llandrindod Wells where Jane Rees Vice Chair of Community Council will be 

asking a question to full council and A.C.T will be organizing transport and hoping to have a big public 

turnout to show their support against this development. 

I am pleased to confirm that our local MP Glyn Davies and AM Russell George are fully behind the 

Abermule community regarding this development. 

If you have any council matters you need to discuss, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Cllr Gareth Pugh.  mobile no.07976 928109    e.mail    cllr.gareth.pugh@powys.gov.uk 
 

ABERMULE WITH LLANDYSSIL COMMUNITY COUNCIL :  
On 21st September, the winners of this year's Montgomeryshire Village Award were announced.  Whilst we 
congratulate eleven of our neighbouring villages for their highly praised participation in this year's scheme - for 
winning the many individual, school and group awards, and of course the one prestigious MVA plaque - now is 
the time when we should be discussing our plans for entering Abermule into 2020's next MVA round of awards.  
Much work will need to be done between now and then to prove how strong, caring and vibrant a community we 
have in Abermule, by demonstrating to the judges such aspects as: (i) entrepreneurial spirit and innovative ideas, 
(ii) involving a wide spectrum of adults and young people, (iii) celebrating our cultural heritage, (iv) respecting our 
local environment, (v) adapting to changes and securing a resilient future, (vi) pride of place and of community, 
and (vii) any exceptional neighbourhood features. 
    It's been over twenty years since Abermule was last commended for its exemplary community spirit, as the 
words of the displayed certificate of 23rd March 1996 records:  "This award was made by the High Sheriff of 
Powys to the People of Abermule, in recognition of great and valuable services in the community.  This award 
also recognises the appreciation of the residents said High Sheriff's Bailwick for activity and contribution in 
enhancing the life of this community."  Do you know where you'll see that document today?  Let's do it again! 
Next Scheduled Monthly Meetings:  7th Nov & 5th Dec '18 (7.00pm) at Abermule Community Centre. 
Your Community Councillors:  Anne Brewin, Paul Davis, Richard Jerman, Eurwyn Jones, Gwyneth Jones, 
Sarah Morris, Gary Orrells, Gareth Pugh, Jane Rees, Pat Thomas and Bryan Williams.   
Chair: Cllr. Eurwyn Jones (01686 630 628);  Clerk:  Gwilym Rippon (01938 554 065). 
E-mail:  llandyssilcommunitycouncil@yahoo.co.uk 
Web-site:  abermulewithllandyssilcommunitycouncil.org.uk 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Abermule School News  -        Can you help ? The children will be finding out about 

World War One and Two this term. Do you have any artefacts or family stories that could be shared with 
the children? If you could help, please contact Mrs. Harrison at school on 01686 630240 or email 
office@abermule.powys.sch.uk    Also we would like to invite you to the following events this term:-  
Harvest Festival 9.15am 12th Oct & "A Late Lunch For Harvest" at 1.30pm prepared by the children.  
Armistice Day Commemorations - in conjunction with the Community Council November 2018 (date TBC)  

Our Christmas Production 17th Dec 10am or 7pm with Nativity and Carol Service 21st Dec 9.15am 
As well as being judged a "GOOD" school by Estyn, we offer wrap around care from 8.00am to 5.50pm. 
Please contact, Head Teacher, Mrs Jayne Harrison , for a tour and further information about what we 
could offer your child.  
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Powys Montgomery Federation of WIs 

VARIETY SHOW 
THURS 18th OCT  7pm 

Abermule Community Centre 
Entertainment :- Aberhafesp, Abermule,Adfa & Cefn 
Coch, Bettws, Forden, Penybontfawr & Tregynon WIs 

Tickets Adult £5 Child £2 
from the Fed.Office Tel. 630632 

Door sales only if space available. 
 

 

 

ABERMULE COMMUNITY CHURCH 
Sun 28th Oct at 3.00pm 

at Abermule Community Centre 

A time to meet with and hear from God 

make new friends, and have a cuppa! 

All are most welcome 

                     

NURSERY SALE 
SAT 20th OCTOBER 

10am – 12pm 
Baby and children's clothes, shoes, toys, 

books, dvd’s, pushchairs, safety equipment, 
highchairs and much more. 

Come along and bag some bargains. 
Entrance 50p, Free for under 16 
 Tables are £6 to book contact 
fo.preschool@abermule.cymru 

 
 

 

 

              Abermule Young Farmers Club 
                Abermule Community centre. 

We are a fun and busy youth club 
Meeting every Tuesday 7.30pm for  

young people aged between 10 - 26. 
Come along and see what it’s all about! 

 

  

ABERMULE WI 
Meetings second Thursday 
      each month 7.30pm  

 Abermule Community Centre 
    11th Oct Montgomeryshire  Crisis Centre. 
         8th Nov Annual Meeting and Supper. 

      Plus a variety of Federation events, trips, 
                competitions, leisure activities    
         workshops etc. available to members. 
          Visitors/ New Members 

Always  Welcome 
      Contact Sec. Eira Humphreys 630331 

HAFREN EVERGREENS 
Oct 4th - Chester Dep. Abermule 0910 
Winter Programme  - Community Centre 1400 
Oct 17th - Wed (a one-off) - Val Littlehales 
Nov 1st - Talk Update on the Newtown Bypass 
Nov 15th - Mr Alwyn Hughes:  

       Remembering the Ist World War 
Dec 2nd - Christmas Lunch @ Abermule 
Comm Centre.  Please bring your own 
glasses and wine. 
January 2019 - No Meetings 
 

New Members Welcome 
Contact Leader Lucy Owen 671189 

Secretary Paul Davis 686734 
Social Secretary Audrey Reese 630264 

 
CHURCH OF WALES SERVICES 

at  LLANMEREWIG CHURCH  

7th OCT HOLY EUCHARIST 11.15.am. 
Parking space at the side of the church 

everybody is welcome 

 

 

 

ABERMULE PRE-SCHOOL PLAYGROUP 

RACE  NIGHT 
SAT 24th NOV 7pm 

Abermule Community Centre 

    Licenced Bar              FREE ENTRY 

DANCE with Jane Owen 
Life is better when you dance 

DANCE FITNESS / ZUMBA DANCE 
Every Tues 7 – 8pm 

Abermule Community Centre 
Contact Jane 07425 166542 

 

 

mailto:fo.preschool@abermule.cymru


    

 If you have any news or advert for   

    November Newsletter please  

 e.mail newsletter@abermule.cymru 

 /call Jane 630623 /07580235090  

     Deadline 26th October,2018.   

 

                                                          POST VAN   

                visits   

                               ABERMULE 

    By Bourne Convenience Store  

      Mon 2.30 – 3.30pm  Thurs 9 – 10am 

 

 

ADULT LEARNING WALES 

IT CLASSES  

iPad/Tablet & Social Media  
Abermule Community Centre 

FREE CLASSES 6 weeks  
Starting Mon 8th Oct 9.30am – 12pm 
CONTACT ALW Tel. 01686 610270 
Or Jane Rees Tel. 01686 630623  

 

Newtown Musical Theatre Company presents   
Andrew Lloyd Webber's 

JOSEPH AND THE AMAZING TECHNICOLOR 
DREAMCOAT 

Wed 17 Oct - Sat 20 Oct, 7:30 Sat matinee 

at Hafren Theatre  visit  
www.newtownmtc.co.uk 

Tickets £15:00 and £12.50 concessions. 

 

Forthcoming events at  
Abermule Community Centre 
 

Mon 19th Nov ghost Walk with Rory Evans 
7pm contact   fo.preschool@abermule.cymru 

 

Sat 24th Nov Race Night 7.30pm contact 
fo.preschool@abermule.cymru 

 

Thurs 6th Dec Mid Wales Opera  - Spanish 
Hour – Ravel’s L’heure Espagnole 7.30pm 

Tickets £10 / £8 Children and Students available 
from Theatre Hafren (www.thehafren.co.uk). 

 

Tues 11th Dec Margaret and the Tapeworm 

(by Triongl) 7pm 
For information or to book the Community Centre 

visit WWW.abermule.cymru contact Leon 

info@abermule.cymru   Tel.01686 505103 

 

         ABERMULE FC 
FIRST  TEAM  RESULTS 
8 Sept     Abermule    2  Hay St. Marys  1. 
15 Sept   Dyffryn Banw 0     Abermule   4. 
29 Sept   Brecon Corries  2  Abermule   0. 
 

FIXTURES 6th Oct MMP League Cup Abermule V Kerry    
13th Oct  Central Wales Challenge Cup 

          Abermule  V Penybont   
20th Oct  Prestigne  V  Abermule 
27th Oct  Abermule  V Rhayader Town. 
ABERMULE  RESERVE  RESULTS 
8th Sept Waterloo Rovers Res  3   Abermule Res.  1 
15th  Sept  Abermule Res.  2  Llangedwyn    2 
22th  Sept  Abermule Res.  4  Kerry Res.  2   
29th  Sept Emrys Morgan Cup 
              Aberaeron Res.   4   Abermule Res.   3 
 

FIXTURES  6th Oct Village Cup Llanfechain V Abermule 
               13th Oct League Llanwyddyn v Abermule               
 

 

111 GP Out of Hours Service From 3 October 2018, the Shropdoc GP Out of Hours service and 

NHS Direct Wales will share one easy to remember number 111    #111Wales  Access both services 

on a single, free to call, number – 111. GP out of hours services will still be provided by Shropdoc for most of 
Powys. 111 is being rolled out across Wales and used in England.  

Depending on the urgency and severity of your call, you may speak to a health care professional, a nurse, 

pharmacist or a doctor. If your need is urgent and requires you to see a GP out-of-hours, you will be asked to 

attend a primary care centre at one of our hospital sites. NHS 111 call takers are trained to recognise when there is 

a threat to life; if you need an ambulance, you will be put through to the emergency ambulance service.  
 

 
After over 14 years of outstanding contribution to the management of Abermule Community Centre our treasurer 
Diane Jones, is leaving. This has been a difficult decision for Diane who has been a passionate member of the 
Abermule Business Team and Centre Trustee, however due to personal circumstances she now needs to step 
away from office. 

In her role as Treasurer Dianne has dedicated hours of her time ensure that invoices are chased, bills are 
paid, floats are ready and records are kept up to date. I know Diane will remain a friend of Abermule Community 
Centre, I wish her all the best for her retirement from office. I will miss her advice, and cake. Thank-you for your 
support and diligence.  

This leaves Abermule Community Centre with a vacancy for both a treasurer and trustee. We would be 
delighted to receive any expressions of interest for either (or both).   Contact Leon 01686 505103 
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